
UT-230581

Wireline Carriers’ annual reports pursuant to WAC 480-123-130 

October 10th, 2023 

Ms. Kathy Hunter, Executive Secretary  
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission  
Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE  
Lacey, WA 98503  

RE: Petition to Receive Support from the State Universal Communications Program Year 
2024  

Dear Ms. Hunter: 

At the time of the filing, the company has 1,762 broadband subscribers and had built out fiber 
services to 2200 locations.  There are very few households that do not subscribe to our services, 
the other unsubscribed locations are where the company has fiber in the right-of-way ready to 
serve tax parcels awaiting new single-family construction.  Fiber will still need to be placed from 
the right-or-way to the home, no additional right-of-way construction will be required.   

The certifications and reports that are required by WAC 480-123 are attached. 

In accordance with UT-190437, the Company will file redacted and non-redacted edited versions 
of it’s BDC report on or before October 13th,  
2023. 

Sincerely, 

Dale Merten  
VP/Chief Operating Officer 
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